

### Worship at First

Worship at First - Saturday at 5:30 p.m. and 9:30 a.m. Weekend Worship is livestreamed each Sunday at 9:30 a.m.

#### Staff

#### | Pastor Garrett Struessel

Senior Pastor

garrett.struessel@firstluth.org

#### Deacon Korra Looschen

Faith Formation Coordinator korra.looschen@firstluth.org

#### Maria Sutton

Office Manager/Volunteer Coordinator maria.sutton@firstluth.org

#### **Denise McDougall**

Accountant/Administrative Assistant denise.mcdougall@firstluth.org

### **Events Happening in September**

- ◆ Saturday Worship, 5:30 p.m.
- Sundays, Livestreamed Worship Service, 9:30 a.m.
- ♦ Sunday School Hour 10:45 a.m.
- Nursery Sundays, 9:00 a.m. to 12 Noon
- Staff Meeting Tuesdays, 1:00 p.m., Fireside Room
- Brass Angels Bell Choir Starting September 9, Tuesdays, 9:00 a.m., Choir Room
- ◆ Chancel Choir Rehearsal Starting September 4, Thursdays, 7:00 p.m., Choir Loft
- CHURCH CLOSED LABOR DAY

- ◆ Prayer Shawl Group 9:30 a.m., September 5, Fireside Room
- ◆ LWR Sewing Group Wednesday, September 6 , 9:00 a.m., Room USW-C
- ◆ Touch of Craft Wednesday, September 6, 11:00 a.m. 2:00 P.M., Room 6
- Homebound Communion Sunday, September
   7
- ◆ Faith Launch—Up, Up, and Away! Sunday, September 7, 10:45 a.m.
- ◆ God's Work Our Hands, Sunday, September 7, 10:45 a.m.
- Council Meeting Tuesday, September 9, 6:00 p.m. Conference Room
- ◆ FLW Meeting Sunday, September 14, 8:30 a.m., Conference Room
- Celebration of Affirmation of Baptism Sunday, September 14 at 9:30 worship service, Reception following
- Confirmation Class-Sunday September, 14, 11:45 a.m.-1:45 p.m. at Bethlehem Lutheran Church
- Seasoned Saints Wednesday, September 17 10:00 a.m., Fireside Room
- LWR Sewing Group Wednesday, September 17, 1:00 p.m., Room USW-C
- Rainbow Trail Fly Fishing Retreat September 18 - 21
- Third Saturday Game Night, September 20, 6:30 p.m., Big Room
- Acolyte Training-Sunday September 21, 10:45
   a.m.-11:15 a.m. in the Sanctuary
- ◆ Time and Talents Ministry Job Fair, September 21, 10:45 a.m., Big Room
- Touch of Craft Wednesday, September 24, 5:00 p.m., Room 6
- Confirmation Class Sunday September 28, 11:45 a.m.-1:45 p.m. at First Lutheran

### Pastor's Message

Dear Saints, to begin, I share a short excerpt from the late theologian, Stanley Hauerwas. I think it gets at the heart of the matter for us Lutherans, navigating a world all but unrecognizable 20 years ago. "For the truth is that since we are God's good creation, we are not free to choose our own stories. Freedom lies not in creating our lives, but in learning to recognize our lives as a gift. We do not receive our lives as though they were a gift, but rather our lives simply are a gift: we do not exist first and then receive from God a gift. The great magic of the Gospel is providing us with the skills to acknowledge our life, as created, without resentment and regret. Such skills must be embodied in a community of people across time, constituted by practices such as baptism, preaching, and the Eucharist, which become the means for us to discover God's story for our lives." (https://firstthings.com/preaching-as-thoughwe-had-enemies/)

When I reflect on my life as a gift, I am humbled, inspired, grateful. This has not always been my reflection. After enduring a life-threatening car accident as a child. After enduring a life-threatening cancer diagnosis of several loved ones. After sharing the sacred time of a few people take their last breath. I have been thoroughly convinced; our lives simply are a gift.

I wonder how this truth has awakened me to see other people. I wonder how this truth has awakened me to the needs of others. I wonder how this truth has inspired me in big and little ways to try to live generously with what I have received.

First Lutheran Church is a place where we embody the gift of our very lives. When we gather in the name of Christ Jesus, we recognize the lives of others as a gift of God.

"Praise the Lord! Praise God in his sanctuary; praise him in his mighty firmament...Let everything that breathes praise the Lord! Praise the Lord! (Psalm 150:1,6)

In Christ,

**Pastor Garrett** 

### Stewardship for All Seasons

Why God Gives to US

Giving is a natural expression of love. Friends do it. Lovers do it. Parents do it. Even children do it. We give presents to those we love.

The Bible says that "God gives to all mortals life and breath and all things," so that "in him we live and move and have our being" (Acts 17:25, 28) A psalmist says, "O Lord, how manifold are your works!...The earth is full of your creatures...They all look to you to give them their food in due season...

When you open your hands, they are filled with good things" (Psalm 104:27-28). Jesus says that the Father in heaven gives "good things to those who ask him" (Matthew 7:11)

The word for this "giving" is *grace*. Jesus gives his life as a ransom for many (Mark 10:45). Eternal life is a gift of God (Romans 6:23). So is the faith necessary to receive it (Ephesians 2:8)

Why does God give these things to us? Because God loves us and there is intrinsic connection between giving and love. The best-known verse of the Bible says, "for God so loved the world that he gave..." (John 3:16)

God gives because God loves. God gives to *us* because God loves *us*. And when we give our offerings to God as an act of worship, we reflect that love. We love God back.

Paul Tournier puts it this way: "There comes a day when we understand that all is of grace, that the whole world is a gift of God, a completely generous gift. We see each flower, each drop of water, each minute of our life as a gift of God. God gives them all, both to those who know God and to those who are ignorant of God." (The Meaning of Gifts, p. 59) (Giving to God: The Bible's Good News about Living a Generous Life, by Mark Allen Powell, pg. 14

#### "A MIGRANT JOURNEY"

Virtual Experience

Tuesday, September 23, 5:30-7:00pm on ZOOM Each year, thousands of Central American youth leave their families to begin a dangerous journey to the United States. What causes young people to flee their communities? What the dangers along their journey? How are these vulnerable youth received at the U.S./Mexiod border?

Welcome to A Migrant Journey and AMMPARO!

Beginning in Central America, you will walk alongside the youth forced to flee their beloved communities with the hope of a new start in the United States. As we journey together, you will also learn about the AMMPARO Strategy, a commitment by our church to accompany migrant children and families.

Hosted by Kathy Chatelaine, Assistant to the Bishop for Global Ministry Southeastern Minnesota Synod, ELCA.

Rocky-Mountain-Synod ALL-VIRTUAL EXPERIENCE: A MIGRANT JOURNEY

Tuesday, September 23, 5:30-7:00pm on ZOOM. Pre-registration will be required.



Is an annual day of service organized by the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA). In 2025, this event will be held on September 7. It's a day for ELCA congregations to participate in various service projects to demonstrate their faith and love for their neighbors.

Community Service Project we will be participating in are below!

<u>The OUR Center</u> - Sunday School participants will divide large bulk rice and beans into separate ziplock portions for the OUR Center.

The Inn Between - Sorting and bagging household & personal care items (i.e. laundry detergent, dish soap, body wash, personal hygiene items for men, women, children, cleaning supplies, sponges, paper towels, toilet paper, back-to-school individual size snacks for lunches.

<u>Personal Hygiene Bags</u> - For those in need and the Little Free Pantry.

<u>Lutheran World Relief Quilts</u> - Tying off Quilts from FLC to send to Lutheran World Relief for disaster response.

# GOD'S WORK OUR HANDS DONATIONS NEEDED!

Please drop off all donations to Maria's office by Friday, September 5!

We will kick-off with a quick prayer at 11:30 and pizza in the FLC Friendship Center!

- Quart size Ziplock bags
- Large bulk size bags of rice or beans
- Individually wrapped snacks
- Protein or granola bars
- Individual Protein: Tuna, Chicken, Peanut Butter, etc.
- Toiletries/Personal Hygiene items of all sizes (soaps, lotions, shampoos deodorant, sanitary supplies, razors, toothpaste/ brushes
- Travel size toiletries, personal hygiene items toothbrushes & toothpaste etc.
- New women's underwear and socks

Please drop off all donations to Maria's office by Friday, September 5!

We will kick-off with a quick prayer at 11:30 and pizza in the FLC Friendship Center!

If you would like to participate on our annual God's Work Our Hands event but cannot be here that day, we invite you to donate the above items if you are able!

#### First Lutheran Women

The First Lutheran Women met Sunday, August 10 at 10:45 am in the Conference room. A big thank you to all that attended.

It was decided to change our monthly meeting time to 8:30 a.m., the 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday of the month. It is the hope that this time make it easier for more women to attend.

For God's Work our Hands, the Women of FLW will be contributing by cleaning both the Big Room kitchen and the Downstairs kitchen. Many outside groups use both these facilities and it was felt that this would benefit our own congregation, also it would outreach the many groups that use these facilities outside the church.

Mark your calendars for October 18, 2025. An Oktoberfest fund raiser is coming to the Big Room! Funds raised will be put towards a new refrigerator in the downstairs kitchen. Stay tuned for further details.

We are working on the Family Service Calendar for 2026. This is a very important gift FLW performs at Funeral receptions. Sally Campbell will sending out an email to all regarding this.

Check out FLW's Bulletin, located outside the Big Room for the latest happenings.

~Amy Ley, President

#### CHANCEL CHOIR

After a summer of resting our voices, it's time to tune them up for Chancel Choir again! I invite anyone who enjoys lifting up your voice in song to join us in the balcony on September 4 at 7:00pm for our first rehearsal. If you can't make it on the 4, please feel free to join us any Thursday evening! We will be singing our first service on September 14 for Confirmation. There are plenty of seats available for any new members that would enjoy singing and having wonderful fellowship. Don't be shy – give it a try! Contact Sally Campbell –

<u>sallycampbell.music@gmail.com</u> or 303-652-3064, if you are interested

### Deacon Korra's Reflections

Will our children have faith? This question is asked by churches, parents, and grandparents in many contexts. The question could also be reframed as, "Will our faith have children?". I think for the most part people want our children to have a lifelong faith that will support them. As the world continues to change, the question is how do we best do that? While there is not one set way to nurture a lifelong faith there are five themes of faith formation to recognize.

- 1. Faith is formed through personal, trusted relationships. Read John 1:29-42
- 2. The church is a living partnership with the home. Read Acts 2:26-47
- 3. Where Christ is present, home is church too. Read Acts 5:42
- 4. Faith is caught more than it is taught. Read Deuteronomy 6:6-9
- 5. If we want spiritual children and youth, we need spiritual adults/parents. Read 2 Timothy 1:5 and Deuteronomy 6:20-22.

This means that we, as members of the Body of Christ, are called to form relationships with our young people. We can serve as mentors to confirmation students, be a prayer buddy to a youth, help with Sunday school classes, and truly get to know the young people in our congregation. Parents, grandparents, aunts and uncles have the ability to deeply increase the probability that their youth will build a life of faith in Christ by establishing a home where faith is freely shared and related to everyday circumstances of family life through the daily practices of the "Faith 5". Try the following:

- 1. Share your highs and lows with each other.
- 2. Read a scripture. (daily devotions are available at the church and in the link below)
- 3. Talk about how your highs and lows relate to the scripture.
- 4. Pray for each other.
- 5. Bless one another by making the sign of the cross on each other's foreheads reminding them they are a child of God.

This only takes five minutes. Try it on as a fall spiritual practice. This is best done at the end of the day and a great way to prepare to rest in Christ's

presence: <a href="https://faithformationjourneys.org/weekly-household-devotions/">https://faithformationjourneys.org/weekly-household-devotions/</a> I would love to hear about your experience with it. Please feel free to share with me!

Peace,

Deacon Korra

#### Faith Formation News:

FAITH LAUNCH - UP, UP AND AWAY! — Calling all 3-year-olds through 5th grade students! Please come to the Sunday School rally on September 7, 2025 following the 9:30 service. There will be sign -ups sheets for Sunday School, balloons and songs to sing. Just follow the crowd to the lawn area on the north of the Fireside Room for a high-flying kick off! PLEASE bring your parents too. We will also be filling bags of rice and beans for our part of GOD'S WORK OUR HANDS. Look forward to seeing everyone.

New Confirmation classes have begun. This year, we are grateful to partner with Bethlehem Lutheran Church. Classes will take place on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month from 11:45-1:45 which will include lunch and fellowship. We will alternate between the two churches and be led among the Pastors and Deacon Korra.

Traditionally, we start our program in 6th grade-but have students who start in 7th grade, 8th grade, or even high school. The curriculum is on a three-year rotation-- Catechism, Bible, and World Religion. After the completion of three years, youth can participate in the Affirmation of Baptism. If you want more information about this, please contact Deacon Korra.

Acolyte Training-All 5th-9th graders are encouraged to participate as acolytes throughout the year. But adults are also welcome to serve in worship this way. If interested, please attend the acolyte training on Sunday, September 21 at 10:45 a.m. in the sanctuary.

Who likes a good party?! Want to help plan and execute a Halloween Party on Saturday, Oct. 25? This annual event is a great outreach to our community and families. If interested, please talk to Deacon Korra or Stephanie Nieuwlandt.

### **Adult Bible Study**

There are four books of the Bible that specifically talk about the life, death and resurrection of Jesus. We call them the Gospels. Which is your favorite gospel? Matthew, Mark, Luke, or John? And why? We are preparing the Thursday Bible Study. Again, we plan to start on September 11 from 10:30 to no later than 12. We meet almost all the Thursdays through May. This year we will center our attention on Jesus, according to John's gospel. We'll supplement our Bible with a book about the gospel written by one of Pr. Garrett's seminary teachers, Robert Smith. The book is "Wounded Lord," and if you'd like to join a Bible Study for grown-ups, please get a copy of the book from Maria, and read the introduction before our first meeting.

~Pastor Sally Ponfick (retired)

### Gluten-Free Communion Bread Announcement

The body of Christ, broken for you. We have imagined offering one bread that all of us can safely eat. With that goal in mind, we are now offering glutenfree communion bread, baked at our church by skilled volunteers who are committed to making delicious bread.

We recognize that it is extremely important to prevent accidental contamination of our gluten-free communion bread with the many ingredients commonly found in our kitchens. To that end, we make our gluten-free communion bread at church, in a commercial kitchen, separate from other kitchens that are used for general food preparation. All our bakeware was purchased exclusively for gluten-free communion bread baking. Our bakeware and ingredients are kept in separate bins to minimize the risk of contamination.

Before we bake, we thoroughly wash all counters, doorknobs, sinks, faucet handles, oven doors, and oven control knobs with dish soap and hot water. The surfaces are rinsed with clean water. Next, we wash our hands and put on aprons reserved for gluten-free baking.

Now the fun begins. We combine all our gluten-free ingredients and form flatbread-style loaves. Each loaf is scored with a cross before baking. The baked and cooled loaves are sealed in storage bags, then overwrapped in a freezer bag. The loaves, in gluten-free labeled and dated bags, are frozen for use in worship throughout the month.

Lastly, our bakeware is washed in a commercial dishwasher and returned to the bin in preparation for the next time we bake.

Ingredient list:

Sarah Bakes Gluten Free flour blend (Bob's Red Mill gluten free certified flours: brown rice flour, white rice flour, potato starch, tapioca flour, arrowroot starch, xanthan gum), Bob's Red Mill gluten free oatmeal, molasses, honey, canola oil, Gluten Free Chia, Bob's Red Mill Baking Powder (Sodium Acid Pyrophosphate, Sodium Bicarbonate, Cornstarch, and Monocalcium Phosphate), salt

### Council Corner - August

There were not any church items that required immediate council action. The Executive committee cancelled the August council meeting.

The FELC Executive committee did meet to vote on Amy Ley to fill an empty council position and passed unanimously. Welcome to the FELC council Amy!!

Kristie Venrick gifted a new ceiling fan for the Conference Room which was installed by the church in August. Thank you, Kristie!

The parish house had a new evaporative cooler installed. And all fire extinguishers have been replaced with new ones in the church and parish house.

Enjoy the remaining summer season!

~FELC Council

### **Church Mouse**

Hi, its me, the mouse! Boy, am I ready for fall! Even though the church has been busy this summer it's always more fun when the fall comes and Sunday school, chancel choir, adult Bible study and so many other volunteer activities get back in full swing. Have you all noticed all the fixits going on? You should keep your eyes peeled. See you on God's Work, Our Hands and Sunday School kick off on Sept 7th! I've been missing you and your cookie crumbs.



# Enduring Gifts Endowment Fund Committee

#### Administrative

We confirmed that Google Drive access is working for everyone on the committee. Non-core committee members receive access on a file-by-file basis, as needed

Adjustments to committee membership: Karen Sum is new secretary (replacing Clair). Margaret King is Good Samaritan committee representative (replacing Elaine).

#### **Financial**

2nd Qtr. 2025 Thrivent statements were not yet available. Committee to review upon posting, and details to be discussed at next meeting.

Ongoing statements are posted in the church committee's shared Endowment Google Drive, and available upon request.

We discussed the current conservative Endowment fund allocations, and at this time are not recommending rebalancing. We will be continuing to discuss upon reviewing 2025 YTD statements and surveys of committee member investment confidence and strategies.

#### **Grants**

We clarified that Good Samaritan and Ryssby committees manage their own endowment accounts, separate from this committee's Endowment Fund.

- The First Evangelical Lutheran Church Endowment Fund: No 2025 requests yet.
- The First Evangelical Lutheran Church Good Samaritan\_Fund: Distributed six \$650 scholarships from this fund. Sent directly to students' chosen college or trade school.
- ◆ The Ryssby Church Foundation Endowment Fund: No details discussed.

#### **Communications**

Research underway for a congregational workshop regarding charitable giving and financial planning. Bruce will also be talking to the Seasoned Saints on Wednesday, July 9.

Additional brochure wording was discussed, including possible QR code usage.

Stretch Goals still under discussion: Endowment target, Communications, Grant ideas, Ministry and potential staffing usage.

#### **Next Meeting**

Wednesday, September 3, 2025 – 6:00 p.m.

All are welcome.

Sincerely,

~The Enduring Gifts Endowment Fund Committee

~FELC Council

## MIDDLE SCHOOL HALLOWEEN RETREAT AT SKY RANCH

All RMS 6-8 graders are invited to the mountain for the Best Halloween Party of your life! Costume parade and trick or treating around our cabin village finishing with a PAV PARTY! Once we're done celebrating, we'll spend the weekend with worship, great meals, all the camp activities and digging in on our theme: "Who am I and How Can I be a Reformer/Transformer?". Contact Deacon Korra to register before October 15. Cost is \$140 which includes all meals, housing, and transportation. Financial assistance is available if needed.



### Financial Update for June 2025

	June Month-To-Date		
			Variance
	Actual	Budget	Fav/(Unfav)
Income	62,560.26	79,862.00	(17,301.74)
Expenses	64,308.81	66,216.19	1,907.38
Net Income/(Loss):	(1,748.55)	13,645.81	(15,394.36)

Ju	June Year-To-Date				
		Variance			
Actual	Budget	Fav/(Unfav)			
387,360.57	402,557.32	(15,196.75)			
374,591.72	400,544.49	25,952.77			
12,768.85	2,012.83	10,756.02			

### **Giving Options**

Giving Online is available on our website! Giving online allows you to make one-time or recurring offering contributions with a Credit or Debit Card or ACH bank transfer through Breeze ChMS (our church management system) who partners with Stripe for secure financial services. As with any electronic transaction, our church pays a small transaction fee to process the online payments. If you choose, you may cover that fee for the church at the same time you give which increases your contribution.



https://firstluth.breezechms.com/give/online

<u>Thrivent Choice Dollars</u> – Eligible clients with Thrivent membership can recommend where Thrivent distributes some of its charitable grant funds. These recommendations are shared by directing Choice Dollars to enrolled nonprofit organizations, including churches.

<u>King Soopers Community Rewards</u> – This program makes fundraising easy by donating to local organizations based on the shopping you do every day. Once you link your King Soopers Rewards Card to an organization, all you have to do is shop at King Soopers and swipe your Shopper's Card.

<u>Safeway Community Giving Card Program</u> returns 5% of amounts loaded on reloadable grocery gift cards provided to First Lutheran after we meet minimum thresholds. Simply load your gift card at the grocery store, shop for groceries at Albertsons or Safeway using the gift card and reload the card when it gets low. Every time you reload the gift card, we get closer to earning 5% cashback. See Maria in the office to pick up a reloadable gift card that is linked to First Lutheran.

Please contact the office at (303) 776-2800 if you would like more information about any of these ways of sharing your generosity!

# September Calendar 2025

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	1	2	3	4	5	6
	LABOR DAY	10:30 a.m. – Linnea Ahlberg Funeral	9:00 a.m. – LWR Sewing Group 11:00 a.m.–	7:00 p.m. – Chancel Choir Rehearsal	9:30 a.m.– Prayer Shawl Group	5:30 p.m.– Worship Service
	CHURCH		Touch of Craft			
7	8	9	10	11	12	13
Homebound Communion		9:00 a.m. – Brass Angels Bell Choir		10:30 a.m. – Adult Bible Study		5:30 p.m.– Worship
9:30 a.m.– Worship Service		1:00 p.m.– Staff Meeting		7:00 p.m. – Chancel Choir		Service
10:45 a.m. –God's Work. Our Hands		weeting		Rehearsal		
10:45 a.m. – Faith Launch – Up, Up, and Away						
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
3:30 a.m. – FLW Meeting		9:00 a.m. – Brass Angels Bell Choir	10:00 a.m. Seasoned Saints	10:30 a.m. – Adult Bible Study		5:30 p.m.– Worship
9:30 a.m.– Worship		1:00 p.m.– Staff	1:00 p.m. – LWR	7:00 p.m. –		Service 6:30 p.m –
Service 9:30 a.m. – Affirmation of Baptism		Meeting	Sewing Group	Chancel Choir Rehearsal		Third Saturda Game Night
Reception to follow  10:45 a.m. –						
Sunday School Hour 11:45 a.m. –Confirmation						
11.45 a.m. –Communation Class - Bethlehem Lutheran Church						
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
9:30 a.m.– Worship		9:00 a.m. – Brass Angels Bell Choir	5:00 p.m. – Touch of Craft	10:30 a.m. – Adult Bible Study		5:30 p.m.– Worship
Service 10:45 a.m. –		1:00 p.m.– Staff Meeting		7:00 p.m. – Chancel Choir		Service
Sunday School Hour  10:45 a.m				Rehearsal		
Acolyte Training 10:45 a.m						
Time & Talents Job Fair						
28	29	30				
9:30 a.m.– Worship		9:00 a.m. – Brass Angels Bell Choir				
Service 10:45 a.m. – Sunday School Hour		1:00 p.m.– Staff Meeting				
11:45 a.m. – Confirmation Class at FLC						



Conni Hopp	September 01	Audra Wehling	September 19
Margaret King	September 01	Phyllis Luedtke	September 20
Ross Hansard	September 02	Tony Wilk	September 20
Karen Hopper	September 02	Kayla Morelli	September 21
Lena Oliver	September 03	John Oppenlander	September 21
Heidi Peterson	September 03	Barbara Steege	September 21
John Fenstermaker	September 04	Danny Bohnen	September 22
Fran von Hagel	September 04	Scotty Bohnen	September 22
Caryl Zukauskas	September 04	Elaine Day	September 22
Stephanie Geyer	September 05	Patty Martin	September 22
Karen Cain	September 08	Patty Vickland	September 22
Rhianna Dobson	September 08	Pat Baker-Batsel	September 23
Greta Sugai	September 08	Bobbie Gruendl	September 23
Spencer Antoniak	September 09	Sarah Lovik	September 23
Abby Koschade	September 09	John Short	September 23
Ot Derr	September 10	Lynda Dunnell	September 24
Lisa Jayne	September 11	Stewart Jordison	September 25
Mary Keinath	September 11	Sandy Maeda	September 25
Linda Tveten	September 11	Connor McCormick	September 26
Wendy Wagner	September 11	Paul Rutt	September 26
Darlyce Grabow	September 12	Chris Hertz	September 28
Char Lemkee	September 12	Tim King	September 28
Ryan Eidsness	September 13	Pat Rositer	September 28
Ryan Gould	September 13	Karin Wilk	September 28
Max Nieberger	September 14	Katie Nieuwlandt	September 29
Caryl Sitarski	September 14	Jennifer Ramsey	September 29
Dick von Bernuth	September 14	Corby Young	September 29
Jennifer Turner	September 16	Matthew Carter	September 30
Lynn Ferguson	September 17	<b>Dorothy Hargrave</b>	September 30
Al Manley	September 17	Brad Steward	September 30
Steve Benscheidt	September 19		

First Evangelical Lutheran Church Third Avenue and Terry Street PO Box 327 Longmont, Colorado 80502-0327

